
Dear Families,

This year is flying by and I can’t believe that we are in our final stretch! We will kick off the
month by recognizing and appreciating all of the hard work and dedication of our teachers and
staff members. I couldn’t have hoped for a better or more committed group of professionals to
work with. Our school would not run as smoothly if not for the hard work of each one of our staff
members! Thank you to our PTO for coordinating a number of thoughtful events to recognize
staff throughout the week.
We are fortunate at Burr to have an outstanding group of educators on our team. In that sense,
this makes it easier to make up class lists. However, the creation of a class is a very critical
enterprise. Those 18-20 students will spend over 1,000 hours together next year. The group
needs to be well balanced in many ways with careful attention made to the personalities that will
be entering that class.
Generally, the current year’s teacher will begin by making notes about how students have
performed academically, how they have gotten along with others in the classroom, how they
interact with the teacher, and many other relevant factors. The teachers in each grade level
meet to divide students into classes for the following year. They work to balance the classes by
gender and ability while also considering peer friendships. This balancing act is critical because
students learn as much from their teacher as they do from working with their peers.
This work is extremely complex and I am reluctant to interfere in the process. You may have a
particular preference for a teacher, but I ask that you refrain from making a specific teacher
request as it could limit our ability to create a good mix of students. That being said, you know
your child very well. If you know your child tends to fool around too much when paired with a
particular friend or learns best with a particular style of teaching, I certainly welcome that
information. I cannot make any commitments or guarantees that requests about peers or
teaching styles can be honored but will take the information into consideration.
Please remember that the most important aspect of the relationship that your child will have with
the teacher is not the compatibility of personality, but how well you and the teacher are able to
work together to help your child achieve success.
We can’t wait to see you at the Art Show, Field Day and the third grade concert later this



month!

Sincerely,

Brienne Whidden

May 3rd- Annual Fun Run
May 6th-10th- Teacher Appreciation Week
May 8th- Incoming kindergarten parent orientation 5-6 PM
May 15th- 3rd Grade Music Concert 6pm
May 17th- PTO Movie Night- The Super Mario Bros
May 21st- 3rd Grade Visit to HKIMS
May 22nd- Annual Art Show 5:30pm* please note earlier start time than originally published
May 23rd-31st- Spring Book Fair
May 24th- Incoming Kindergarten Screening
May 28th- 3rd Grade Filed Trip
May 31st- Field Day (rain date June 7th)

The last day of school for Burr students this year is Monday, June 17th. Student will have a full day
of school on June 10th, 11th, and 12th. June 13th, 14th and 17th will be early release days for
students.

We would like to clarify the difference between our emergency contact list and our parent pick up
list.
The emergency contact list is used in the case we have any emergency at school and a parent can
not be reached. It gives us permission to contact the designated adult to pick up a student. The
emergency contact list is updated yearly at the beginning of the new school year.
The parent pick up list is if your child/student will be picked up at the end of the day from the back
of the building. This list is generated daily by daily/standing emails from parents stating their
student will be picked up by themselves or are authorizing another adult. We are not using our
emergency contact list for parent pick up.

The office receives both email and hand written notes daily. We will reply to all emails sent, if you
do not receive a reply to an email please reach out to the office to ensure that we have received
your email.

If your student is participating in a Park & Rec program or another afterschool program please
email
besattendance@rsd17.org. In the email please include the students name, the program name and
dates. This will ensure your student is sent to the right place after dismissal. Since Park & Rec is a
separate identity from RSD 17 we need a note or email authorizing your student to go directly to
the program after school. thank you in advance for your

mailto:besattendance@rsd17.org


If you are coming to pick up your sick student from the nurse please ring the front buzzer, state
your name and the nurse will bring your student out to you. At that time she will update on your
student.
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We continue to work on short vowel words with consonant digraphs and consonant blends. In
addition, we will work on mastering all 54 kindergarten sight words. In Wit and Wisdom, we are
wrapping up Module 3. Then we will begin the Module 4 which will allow students to explore the
continents! Students are working on writing sentences with spaces, lower case letters throughout
(except at the beginning or a sentence and for the word I) and a period at the end. In math, we are
working on teen numbers. We will move into a unit on measurement and weight. We have been
learning about spring weather in science.
– Mrs. Aithal, Mrs. Boudreau, Mrs. Burt & Mrs. Macauley

We hope you are looking forward to the warm, sunny days ahead! The
month starts out with our Fun Run and ends with our annual Field Day! In
math, we are exploring 2D and 3D shapes and will work on partitioning
shapes into equal parts. Next, we will be moving on to telling time to the
hour and half hour. In Fundations, we will be working on vowel-consonant-e
and will next work with 2 syllable words. In Wit and Wisdom, we continue to
explore the powerful force of the wind and will learn how people react to it.
This leads nicely into a study of feelings and what can cause or change our
feelings. We will be writing a narrative piece at the end of the module
where a character has a problem because of the wind.
Mrs. Blasiak, Mrs. Kulmann, Mrs. Reynolds, and Ms. Castro

We are in the home stretch, and things have been very busy in second grade. We have seen some
fabulous growth during Wit & Wisdom lessons. The ways in which the kids have learned to discuss
and make connections to the books they are reading is incredible. In writing, students have
continued to work on writing informative paragraphs that help readers understand how people
respond to injustice. They learned how to include introductions, topic statements, three pieces of
evidence, and even a conclusion sentence. They have also learned to include evidence from
multiple sources (books, videos, photographs and songs). We also continue to focus on spelling
patterns and trick words. Thank you for the support from home to keep kids reading and practicing
these critical skills.

https://www.rsd17.org/calendar/school-year-calendars


We just wrapped up our math unit on measuring, length, and line plots. Our next unit will focus on
shapes and arrays. We will be identifying, drawing, and partitioning shapes into equal halves, thirds,
and fourths. While exploring arrays, the children are preparing for multiplication, which is formally
introduced in third grade!
We will be moving into our final science unit on Form and Function which will have us learning
about plants and seed dispersal. We will also be going on a field trip at the end of May to learn
about the history of our town and other great things! We are looking forward to a great month!
Mrs. Masci, Mrs. Harkin, Mrs. Lonergan and Mrs. Penney

Wow! We can’t believe that our third grade year is almost over! As the third graders get ready to
transition to a new school we are working hard to continue to follow expectations, be respectful
and responsible. In addition, we are still working hard to fit in all our new learning. Students will
have two weeks of testing this month in reading and math on the SBAC. Please make sure your
students are here and on time each day as we will start testing in the mornings. A good night's
sleep and healthy breakfast are also helpful. During Wit and Wisdom, students are continuing to
learn about immigration through fiction and nonfiction stories and texts. The volume of reading
and writing has increased throughout the year and students have adjusted well. In math, we will be
working on telling time to the minute and elapsed time, as well as classifying shapes and
quadrilaterals. We will be finishing our work in variation of traits then moving into our next science
unit on life cycles and environmental changes. We look forward to the many fun end of year
activities with our third graders! Keep an eye out for important dates and happenings!

Mrs Bovey, Mrs Formica, Miss Narducci and Mr. Snow

Notes from Mr. Granucci, in the Art Room
Dear Parents,
By now many of you have heard a rumor about Mr. Granucci. Yes, it is true! It is with mixed
emotions, that I have made the difficult decision to announce my retirement from Regional District
17 and Burr Elementary School at the end the 2023-2024 school year. This decision has not been
an easy one. I have loved working as an art teacher for the past 43 years in Regional District 17. I’m
so grateful for the wonderful opportunity I had working with the best students, parents and
colleagues over the years. I have countless memories to take with me and I’ve made the most
amazing friendships as well. I will truly miss Burr Elementary School next year!
Thank you!
Save the Date:
The Burr Elementary School Annual Art Show will be held on Wednesday May 22nd, 5:30-7:30. All
the children have been working especially hard on their projects since September and we are all so
excited to share all their beautiful art with you. The cafeteria and the hallways will be set up as an
art gallery. I know you will be impressed with what your child has created this year, as every project
both 2-D and 3-D, schoolwide, will be on display. I hope you will make every effort to bring the
whole family on that evening.

The night of the art show, please fill out an “Artist Gram” for your child located in the cafeteria. You
can write a personal note to your child complimenting or congratulating them on their



accomplishments. The “Artist Grams” will be delivered to your child in the days following the art
show.

Important Set Up Information:

We are still seeking volunteers to help set up and take down the Burr Elementary's 2024 Art Show!
Setup will take place on Tuesday, May 21st beginning at 8:30 am and will continue throughout the
day until all artwork has been hung and displayed. Please consider volunteering to set up even if
you can only be there for a short time. The more hands the better! Take down will begin on May
28th and can be done at your convenience. To sign up please email me at jgranucci@rsd17.org or
you can sign up on the PTO Facebook Sign Up Genius post.

Pawsome Artists of the Month for April:
Students selected are class role models that have demonstrated “Paws”itive Burr School
expectations which include: doing their Personal Best, Acting Responsibly, Working and being
Safe, and Showing Respect during art class.

Emerson Lucas- Kindergarten Julia Chamberlin - Grade 1

Nola Keating - Grade 2 Addison Blackmon - Grade 3

Welcome to the Library Media Center! Can you believe it's already May? It seems like we skipped
over April! Our spring Scholastic book fair, which is a great opportunity to stock up on your child's
favorite books for the summer will be this month. To help you choose some books, here are some
top checkouts from our library:

- Dog Man series By Dave Pilkey
- Would Win? Series
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- The Baby Sitters Club series by Ann Martin
- The Bad Guys Series By Aaron Blabey
- Pusheen the Cat series by Clair Belton
- Pig the Pug series by Aaron Blabey
- CatStronauts series by Drew Brockington
- InvestiGATORS series by John Patrick Green
- Big Foot Little Foot by Ellen Potter
- Dragon Masters series
- Owl Diaries series
- Cupcake Diaries series
- The Book With No Pictures by BJ Novak
- No David books By David Shannan

In addition to our book fair, we are continuing our unit on research. Here are some interesting site
suggestions to explore:

- PebbleGo: Database of information on animals (username: burrdes, password: read)
- KidRex: Free search engine powered by Google for kid-friendly information
- Mrs. Lodge’s library: Library shelving game for practicing ABC and number order for all grades
- ABCYA: Fun, kid-friendly educational site covering all skills and concepts for elementary kids
- PBS Kids: Educational games based on favorite PBS characters

Lastly, Creative Commons (CC) is an American non-profit organization devoted to expanding the
range of creative works available for others to legally build upon and share. Happy Learning from
Ms. Salzano and Mrs. Hosking!

May 14th

Children’s author and former television and music industry make-up
artist, Angela DiTerlizzi, brings
her highly anticipated follow-up to The Magical Yet to K and 1
students. Angela will delight our
naturally inquisitive learners with her playful rhymes and
entertaining personality. The Curious Why
can be ordered directly from RJ Julia in order to support this author visit which is part of their
Authors

to Schools Program. To order a book, go to:
https://www.wesleyanrjjulia.com/burr-district.asp

Books will be delivered to school for the day of the reading. Please order by May 3rd .

Estimation is an important skill and students at Burr are getting better each week. Estimation
leads to the ability to assess the reasonableness of an answer, a very important skill.

https://www.wesleyanrjjulia.com/burr-district.asp


Students have been busy estimating how many objects are in a container. Each grade level has a
container and every student gets to make an educated guess. The containers now contain hints
and students have really improved their estimating skills. We have even had some exact
estimations. One student per grade level (unless there is a tie) receives a certificate and a prize.
There are only a few weeks left with our estimation jars so - Happy estimating!

Hello from Music!
April has been busy in the music room! We are taking ownership of our music, and starting to
create our own!

Kindergarteners have taken their prior rhythmic knowledge (two sounds on a beat [apple]
versus one sound on a beat [tree]) and converted it to musical syllables (du versus du-de)!
First grade students are learning about silence in music! We’re prepping for a quarter rest, and
soon we’ll put a name to the concept!
Second graders are exploring composition! Given certain instruments, students created their
own performances of one of our song games!
Third grade students are working to memorize the notes of the treble staff! They’ve begun to
transfer the notes as a visual skill onto xylophones to practice their kinesthetic skills.

IMPORTANT NOTE:
Mark your calendars! Our combined third grade concert is on MAY 15TH at 6:00! This concert is
for both chorus members and recorder players (the whole third grade!). This is a great opportunity
for our third graders to share what they’ve been working on this year.
A paper hand out has gone home with your students. If you have questions or concerns, you can
feel free to contact me at aforet@rsd17.org

Ms. Foret
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HAPPY SPRING!!

We have some fun events coming up this month! The dates are - the Fun Run Friday, May 3rd and
Field Day, Friday May 31st. These events are weather permitting and do have rain dates. Please be
sure to dress your child appropriately for these events, sporty clothes and sneakers. Also, provide
them with a water jug they can refill throughout the day, and apply sunscreen those days at home
as we are not allowed to apply it here at school.

If your child has been in need of clothing from the Health Office, please wash the items and return
as early as possible. Undergarments are for them to keep. I stock up at the start of each school
year, but at this time of year the stock is low due to items not being returned. Also, for those
students with a change of clothing in their backpacks be sure to switch out to
weather/temperature appropriate items.
Thank you!!!!

Keep in mind for the end of the school year in June:

Any student items in the Health Office need to be picked up by an adult on or before the last day of
school which is presently set for Monday, June 17th. This message is coming out early in the



event any special plans need to be made to ensure pick up - another reminder will go out in the
June newsletter. Students cannot transport medication of any kind and will not be able to bring any
items home. Feel free to reach out to me via a phone call or an email if special arrangements need
to be made. The Health Office will close on the last day of school. Any items not picked up will be
discarded, but best practice is to return them to you. I just wanted to provide you early notice in the
event you are making plans for those last few days of school.

Feel free to reach out with any questions.

Hope you are all staying well and enjoying the outdoors:)

Eileen Ulizio, RN
eulizio@rsd17.org/860-345-4584
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These are students that have displayed The Burr School Pledge:
Personal best,
Act Responsibly,
Work and play safely, and always
Show respect.

Week of 4/1-4/5



Week of 4/15-4/19

Week 4/22-4/26













Community flyers that have been approved by the Superintendents office are located in the link
below.
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The following items were found and not labeled. If they belong to you please contact the office.
Any items not claimed will be donated at the end of the month.



Heather Strom
Heather is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters


